
Unit 5  Art & 

Science Bias Year 

Whittle-le-Woods C.E. Primary School  

The arts are a source of inspiration, enjoyment and fulfilment.  They provide contexts in which children learn to express 

thoughts and emotions, use their imaginations, experiment and develop creativity.  Working as arts they are encouraged 

to develop their own voice and to actively collaborate in order to communicate with different audiences through a variety 

of media and contexts. Children live in an age of fast-moving science and design and technology. This area of learning is 

fundamental to exploring, understanding and influencing the natural and made worlds in which we live. It offers a wealth 

of experiences and ideas that encourage children's natural curiosity and creativity, inspiring awe and wonder. This area of 

learning helps children to find new ways of looking at the world and to engage with changing explanations about how the 

world works. Children tackle problems, forming questions, generating and testing ideas and designs and deciding how to 

seek solutions. They gather and make sense of evidence, test out hypotheses and evaluate processes and outcomes. They 

learn the possibilities of science, design and technology, inspiring them to become the scientists, engineers, designers and 

innovators of the future and how to be informed citizens responsive to the needs of others and the world in which they 

live. 

Focus for learning: 

Developing drawing 

skills and the use of a 

sketchbook. Using 

observational skills in art 

to understand more 

about our world. 
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Resilience

•How did O'Keefe and 
Goldsworthy show 
resilience?

•What if learning about 
plant life led to 
perseverance? how do 
plants adapt? 

Oracy

•Discussion, 
questioning, debates, 
presentation of creative 
homework

Curiosity

•Using the outdoor 
environment will set a 
tone of inquiry, 
exploration and a 
discussion of ideas 
What if learning about 
plants led to wonder?i 
Fibonacci maths and 
sunflowers

Spirituality

•The natural 
envirnoment will 
provide opportunities 
for reflection and 
spiritual awareness 

•What if children could 
learn respect through 
art? Respect for our 
environment through 
the eyes of 2 artists

Critical Thinking

•Outdoor learning will 
encourage the children 
to understand the 
interplay and 
realtionship between 
curriculum areas.  
What if learning about 
photosynthesis led to 
appreciation. 

Responding

•Children will engage in 
the work of 2 artists 
and be encouraged to 
respond imaginatively 
and thoughtfully

•What if studying art led 
to love and 
attentiveness

 

Key Learning:-  create artwork using the natural 

environment as a stimulus and growing our own plants 

to describe their life cycle. 

 

As artists, we will use the natural environment to inspire 

and develop artwork using the artists Georgia O Keefe 

and Andy Goldsworthy as two artists with contrasting 

interpretations as our inspiration. We will investigate the 

possibilities of a range of materials and learn about visual 

and tactile elements.   

 

As scientists, we will focus on the life cycles of a 

mammal, amphibian, an insect and a bird. Then research 

and draw our own chosen animals life cycle in order to 

have an animal fair. The life process of reproduction in 

some plants will be observed, grown, and described. 

 

 Curriculum Shapers 

Large Scale 
Art Project/ 
Sculpture 3D 

sculpture 
using natural 

materials

Art 
assessment 

piece -
leaves

Explore and develop 
ideas to select and 

record from first hand 
experience

Animal Fair 
- life-cycles

Dissecting plants, 
planting seeds -

life-cycles

Investigating and 
making

Make a still-life 
drawing, using 
methods and 
techniques to 

communicate their 
ideas and meanings

Work of Art – 

Andy 

Goldsworthy 
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KICKSTART FOR LEARNING:-  

Key Objectives – What we want 

the children to learn 

Key Opportunities – how learning will 

take place 

Opportunities to write – genres for 

children to develop their writing skills 

(linked to previous units)  

Diary of a plant. 

 

Challenge Target – what we hope 

children will achieve: 

 To explore the roles and purposes of 

artists, craftspeople and designers 

working in different times and 

cultures. 

Children will compare and contrast 

the mathematical style of 

Goldsworthy with the approach of 

O’Keefe 

To work from a variety of sources 

including observation, photographs 

and digital images.  

To use a sketchbook to collect and 

develop ideas.  

Chn will use first hand observations to 

draw flowers and plants. They will 

take photographs and compare and 

contrast 

Poetry/Class Novel  

Poem – The Leaf’s Lament Andrew 

Fusek-Peters 

Novel – 

 
To work in a sustained and 

independent way to create a detailed 

drawing.  

To develop close observation skills 

using a variety of view finders 

Children will use a variety of tools to 

develop their observational drawings 

To shape, form, model and construct 

from observation or imagination  

To use natural materials to create 

sculptures  

To plan a sculpture through drawing 

and other preparatory work 

Children will work in small groups to 

create a 3d sculpture of natural 

materials in the style of Goldsworthy 

Core Target – what all children will 

learn:   
Use dry media to make different marks, lines, 

patterns and shapes within a drawing  

Use different techniques for different 

purposes i.e. shading, hatching within their 

own work. 

To construct from observation or imagination  

Use natural materials to create sculptures  

To plan a sculpture through drawing and 

other preparatory work 

Pupils demonstrate an increasing 

knowledge and understanding of life 

processes and living things.  They 

describe the main functions of organs 

To describe the differences in 

the life cycles of a mammal, an 

amphibian, an insect and a bird. 

Chn will research and draw the life-

cycle of their chosen animal and then 

give descriptions of this in an animal 

fair. 

Links with experts – High School visit 

on science day 

Learning Hero- Andy Goldsworthy 

(local artist studied at Preston 

College)  

Visit – Residential  
Describe the life process of 

reproduction in some plants and 

animals. 

Chn will dissect a flowering plant and 

label its parts, particularly focusing 

on the male and female parts, and 



Spring 1  Curriculum Unit –Art & Science Focus  

Key Skills –  

WHITTLE-LE-WOODS C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 

reproduction. Chn will manage their 

own real-life plants to observe life-

cycles. 

of the plant [for example, the stamen 

]. They explain how these functions 

are essential to the organism. They 

describe the main stages of the life 

cycles of flowering plants and point 

out similarities with humans. 

  Parental Involvement  

Creative homework  

 

 

Stepping Stone Target – foundations 

of learning  

 

Make marks and lines with a wide range of 

drawing implements e.g. charcoal, pencil, 

crayon, chalk pastels, pens etc.  

Experiment with different grades of pencil 

and other implements to create lines and 

marks. 

Experiment with different grades of pencil 

and other implements to achieve variations in 

tone.  

Apply tone in a drawing in a simple way. 

Pupils demonstrate knowledge and 

understanding of life processes and 

living things They identify organs (for 

example, stamen) of different plants 

they observe. 

CELEBRATION OF LEARNING:-  Children grow their own plants to take home to plant in garden. 

 


